
Pastoral Prayer 

DEDICATION AND RESPONSE 

Minute for Mission          Pentecost Recap               Kathy Tureski 

Thanking God through the Offering 

Offertory                       “The Road Home”                 Stephen Paulus 

*Doxology 606   “Praise God from Whom All Blessings Flow” 
                                                                     OLD HUNDREDTH 

Prayer of Dedication 

*Hymn 539           “We Will Go Out with Joy”                                                                              

Charge and Benediction 
Spirit, send us out into Your world full of truth and grace. Help 
us to listen as You speak into our lives and  guide us to proclaim 
Your truth to all people, meeting them where they are. 
Strengthen us with the grace You pour on to us and pour on to 
all people of all nations. This we pray in the name of Christ the 
Lord. Amen.  

Postlude                 Prelude and Fugue in A Minor           J.S. Bach 

 
 

 
WITH THANKS TO OUR ADULT CHOIR: 

Russell Babis, Victoria Hedberg, Anderson Hipp, Cameron Hipp, 
Kimet Speed Hipp, Mike Hipp, Jessica Howard, Lynne Jones, Rob 
Ozman, Victoria Petrocelli, Joy Sobhani, Pat Speed, Tony 
Thompson, Nancy Winters, Stu Wood, Eric Wootten, Tracy Speed-
Zollweg, Ryan Zollweg  
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SUNDAY WORSHIP AT 10 A.M.  

CHURCH SCHOOL FOLLOWING CHILDREN’S MESSAGE 
NURSERY CARE AVAILABLE 

 
 

Faithfully Friendly For All – Always 
Welcome      Include      Involve 

 



Pentecost                                                  June 8, 2025 
*Please stand as able                               Please silence all cell phones 

PREPARATION 

Silent Meditation            Psalm 104:31-35 
May the glory of the Lord endure forever; may the Lord rejoice in his works--who 
looks on the earth and it trembles, who touches the mountains and they smoke. I 
will sing to the Lord as long as I live; I will sing praise to my God while I have 
being. May my meditation be pleasing to him, for I rejoice in the Lord. Bless the 
Lord, O my soul. Praise the Lord! 

Prelude           “Come, Holy Ghost, in Love”          Healy Willan 

Greetings and Announcements   

Ringing of the Bell   

Introit              “Christ Be Our Light”             Bernadette Farrell 

*Call to Worship  
O Lord, our God, you are very great. 
You are clothed in glory and majesty, 
wrapped in a robe of light. 
You set the earth on its foundations, 
never to be shaken. 
May the glory of the Lord endure forever. 
Let us sing to the Lord as long as we live. 
Let us sing praises to God our whole life long. 
Let us worship God! 

*Hymn 367 “Come, Ye Thankful People, Come”                                                                         

CONFESSION AND PARDON 

*Unison Prayer of Confession  
God of fire and wind, holy and powerful, mighty and 
mysterious, we are drawn by your Spirit to this place. As we 
gather and behold your glory, we become aware of our sin. We 
have ignored your word. We have rejected your gifts. We have 
failed in Your work. Ignoring the truth of Pentecost, we 

exclude those different from us. We divide our loyalties, and 
we divide our hearts. Let your Spirit fill us with faith and 
courage, so that we might live into the promise of this day and 
receive the fullness of all that you have prepared for us in Jesus 
Christ, we pray. Amen.  

*Assurance of Pardon 
Hear the Good News! The mercy of the Lord is from everlasting 
to everlasting. Be at peace, beloved for it is in Christ that we all 
are forgiven. Amen! 

*Response of Praise No. 581          “Gloria Patri” 

Exchange of Christ’s Peace 
L: The peace of Christ be with you.  P: And also with you. 

HEARING THE WORD OF GOD 

WITH THANKSGIVING TO ALL OUR TEACHERS: 
Nursery Care:  Stephanie Miller, Richard Schneider, Jr. 
PreK-2: Eloise Carter 
Grades 3-5:  Marie Yervasi  
Grades 6-8: Dorette Jornitz 
HS: Scott & Cindy Campbell 
Substitute Teachers: Loren & Julie Bennett 
Pageant Writer & Director: Kimet Speed 
Superintendent: Kathy Tureski 
Elder Chairs: Ellen Campbell, Scott Campbell 
Youth Elder: Delaney Campbell 

Children’s Sermon and the Lord’s Prayer 
Congregation sings “Jesus Love me” 
(Children are excused for Sunday School) 

Anthem                 Cantique de Jean Racine             Gabriel Faure 

Scripture Readings     Genesis 11:1-9, Acts 2:1-21 
L: This is the Word of the Lord.  P: Thanks be to God! 

Sermon         “The Language of Grace”        Rev. Michael Hafele 

*Hymn 288       “Spirit of the Living God”                                                                                 



THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR                           June 8-15, 2025 

TODAY  Day of Pentecost  
   Rev. Michael Hafele   
 9:15 AM  Choir Rehearsal 
10:00 AM  Worship followed by Coffee Hour 
11:15 AM  Annual Church Picnic!    

TUESDAY 
  5:15 PM  Music & Worship Committee 
  6:00 PM  Session Meeting 

WEDNESDAY 
  9:15 AM  Mission Committee 
10:30 AM  Staff Meeting 
12:00 PM  Presbyterian Women: Strawberry Shortcake 

SUNDAY   Trinity Sunday  
   Rev. Michael Hafele   
 9:00 AM  Chapel Service 
10:15 AM  Sanctuary Service followed by Coffee Hour 
  
Office Closed Thursday, June 19th for Juneteenth 
 

 

 
After hours: If you are in need of pastoral care, you may contact 
Rev. Michael Hafele: 929-777-1497 

-A.A. Meetings: Sat. 10am (parking area or choir room); Wed. & 
Sun. 6:30pm Parish Hall; Sun. 12pm classroom 

 -Bulletin announcements must be received to the office by 
Tuesday each week to be included in the Sunday bulletin. 

-Tidings Articles are due by the 20th each month to be 
included in the monthly newsletter. All are welcome to 
participate!  

 

We welcome you as we would welcome  
Christ Himself! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS for June 8, 2025 
-Please sign the guest book so that the church can stay 
connected with you. 
-LARGE PRINT bulletins and hymnals are available in the rear 
of the sanctuary for easy reading. Please ask an usher for 
assistance. 
Prayer Concerns: 
Recent: John Cesario, recovery; Karen Derryberry, breast 
cancer; Tom Cuffari, cancer (friend of Stu & Mimi Wood); 
Sarah Waite, healing prayers (niece of Mary & John Hull); 
Carolyn Manker Smith, breast cancer (Hanne & Bill Manker’s 
daughter); Mariko Pichardo, healing prayers; Lenny Rempe, 
(longtime member of WPC); Susan Sullivan, friend of John and 
Mary Hull; Leslie Johnson, cancer (Stephanie Miller’s mother); 
Pat Bebon; Libby Hirsch, cancer (Tom Rogers’ cousin) 
Long Term: Ralph Neubauer; Chelsey Carter Collins, 
Hamptons Center for Rehab; Kimberly Rogers Murawski; 
Ralph Downs, Florida; Dana Barrett, friend of Nancy Miller  

 

Sound/Audio/Visual Operator 
Richard Childs, Will McDaris, Bruce Qua, Leigh Wanamaker 

Ushers 
Janet Hann and Matt Hoge 

Flower Dedication 
The flowers in the sanctuary are given to the Glory of God in 

celebration of our first wedding anniversary.  
By Tom & Linda Rogers 

 
 



Christian Sympathy 
We give our deepest Christian sympathy to Dawn Christ and her 2 
children Alec and Julia and their entire extended family on the 
passing of her beloved husband, father and long-time member of 
WPC on May 29, 2025. A wake and prayer service was held on 
Wednesday, June 4, 2025 at the Werner-Rothwell Funeral Home. 

Christian Sympathy 
We give our deepest Christian sympathy to Sherrod Smith and his 
entire extended family on the passing of his aunt and long-time 
member of WPC, Jeanette Smith on May 30, 2025. There are no 
service arrangements at this time. 

Interment for David LeBleu 
Saturday, June 21, 2025 
11:00 am WPC Memorial Garden 
Followed by a Deacons’ Reception in the Parish Hall.  
All are welcome. 

Presbyterian Women: June Meeting 
Our next PW lunch will be on Wednesday June 11th at 12 noon. 
Join us for a Strawberry Shortcake meeting.  A big thank you to 
Marge Beckwith and Cheryl Van Tuyle for keeping this an annual 
June tradition. 

Children’s Activity Bags available during worship! 
Parents: please take a moment to grab an activity bag for your child. 
There are multi-colored tote bags in the rear of the sanctuary that 
your child can explore during worship, designed just for them by our 
wonderful librarian and Christian Ed department. Please return them 
to the same space after worship. Thank you.  

Food Pantry 
Our community food pantry desperately needs assistance. Please help 
by donating nonperishable food items, personal care items (such as 
shampoo, soap, diapers, toothpaste, etc.) and household cleaning 
supplies. All donations should be unexpired and unused. Please leave 
your donations in the basket located in the church entryway or in the 
church office. Thank you for supporting our community. 

 

TODAY! CHURCH PICNIC! 
Join us after worship on the big field under the tent for our annual 
church picnic! Bring a side dish to share. Ice cream truck and 
children’s activities too! 

Sunday Audio Volunteer needed 
Dear Friends, as many of you know, we livestream our Sunday 
services to reach those in our church community who are unable to 
attend in person. Each week, a small team of dedicated volunteers 
manages the video and audio equipment and ensures the stream goes 
live on our YouTube channel. Because the team is quite small and 
not always available, we are looking for a committed volunteer to join 
and support this important ministry on a more regular basis. If you 
are interested—or know someone who might be—please reach out to 
Bruce Qua, who leads the team. Thank you for your continued 
support!  Blessings, Maik Jornitz Elder, Communication & Tech 

Presbyterian Women: WARM UP FOR WINTER SWEATER SALE 
Wanted: sweaters, coats, jackets and even sweatshirts in GOOD 
condition for the PW's " Warm Up For Winter Sweater Sale" coming in 
October. While you are putting away your winter clothes and getting out 
the summer clothes, put aside sweaters and the above that no longer fit, 
that you are tired of or you just don't want anymore. GOOD condition 
means no stains, no holes and no one-step away from the rag bag! It 
would be helpful if they are labeled. Bring them to the church office and 
Gini and crew will be sorting them out and storing them for the fall. We 
will continue to be doing this throughout the summer and into 
September. Thank you. More information will be coming. Stay tuned. 

  

Join us for our Summer Worship Services! 

June 15th — August 31st  

9am Quogue Chapel 
1 Beach Lane, Quogue 

10:15am Sanctuary 
90 Meeting House Rd., WHB 

 


